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Dear parents and carers 
 

Kindness Day 
On Thursday 25 May students and staff participated in a Wellbeing Day with a theme of Kindness. Students 
participated in: Be the ‘I’ in kind photo booth and kindness chain; listened to Ms Goldfinch reading ‘Have 
you filled your bucket today?’ by Carol McCloud; joined in Simultaneous Storytime; engaged in team 
building games; created ‘The Art of Kindness’ posters; decorated ‘kindness cookies’; and a pet safety 
session or AFL clinic. This was a wonderful day to remind everyone about the importance of kindness.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 News from the Principal – Genelle Goldfinch 
 



 
 
 
Year 6 fundraiser - Disco 
On Tuesday 6 June there will be a disco for all students K-6 to raise money for the year 6 farewell. Students 
are asked to bring a gold coin donation. A more detailed note will be sent home next week.  
 
Winter and illness 
Thank you for your continued support in helping to keep our students, staff and community safe while 
COVID-19 is still circulating in the community. With winter approaching, we will also see an increase in 
respiratory illnesses and by working together, we will keep our school community healthy this term. 
 

Our COVID-smart measures continue to be in place to help reduce the risk of transmission for students 
and staff members and are vital in allowing us to keep our schools operational while prioritising student 
and staff wellbeing. These measures include: 
 

• Staying home if unwell and test for COVID-19 if showing any symptoms 
 

• Boosted day cleaning of high-touch areas in our schools 
 

• Strongly encouraging masks to be worn by all students, staff and visitors, particularly when indoors 
or outdoors when physical distancing is difficult to maintain, and if exposed to COVID-19 

 

• Maintaining natural ventilation with windows and doors open whenever possible, including when 
cooling/heating systems are in use 

 

• Continuing to provide RATs and other hygiene products to schools free of charge. 
 

More RATs have been sent home today. If you need more, please contact the office.  
 
The Tell Them From Me survey 
The Tell Them From Me student survey asks questions about factors that are known to affect academic 
achievement and other outcomes. It aims to help improve the learning outcomes of students. The survey 
is designed to measure, assess and report insights from the student point of view at the school and system 
levels. The focus of this NSW survey is on student wellbeing, engagement, and effective teaching 
practices. Years 4 -6 students will be participating in the survey later this term.  
 
Kindergarten enrolments – BEING TAKEN NOW 
If you have a child who needs to start Kindergarten in 2024 please complete an online enrolment as soon 
as possible or you can also come to the school for a paper enrolment form. After you enrol you will also 
be called to come with your child to the school for an interview. It is never too early to enrol and enrolling 
early will assist the school to prepare transition programs and events.   
 
Staff Learning 
Not only do the students spend their days learning, but so do all the staff at FWPS. Over the past two 
weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning opportunities, mostly 
remotely: 

• Full day Principal Network – Principal, three Deputy Principals and one Assistant Principal C&I 
• Half day MultiLit – Assistant Principal and Assistant Principal CI 
• Full day School Leadership Validation Panel – Principal 

 
 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all students at 
FWPS. 
 
Genelle Goldfinch 
I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I work, live and visit. 
 
 
 

 News from the Principal – Genelle Goldfinch 
 

https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html


  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

Class Report –4V 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Report – K/6M 
 
 

We had an awesome time at Sydney Zoo. 
We loved the crocodile and the marine 

exhibit. 

K/6M has been learning about complex sentences and the  
importance of selecting an appropriate conjunction.  

In maths we have been  
learning to solve word based 
problems. We are getting 
pretty good at it too! We  
have also been learning how to 
measure distance. 
In literacy we are writing 
imaginative texts. 

 



 

 

Academic Challenge 
On Tuesday 30 March, a group of Year Five students represented our school at Fairfield High 
School's Academic Challenge. They were lucky to have perfect weather for exploring mathematical 
and scientific concepts through sport. The team worked together effectively and persisted with 
challenging tasks. The students were awarded third place and gained points for the challenge which 
will continue in Terms 2 and 3.  

 

 

 

Student news 
 



 

 

Writer’s festival 

On Tuesday, a group of 60 students attended the Sydney Writer’s Festival at Sydney Town Hall. It was a 
fantastic day filled with interactive talks from children authors Cristy Burne, Jordan Gould, Maryam Master, 
Richard Pritchard and A.F. Steadman. The day focussed on celebrating the power of stories and the 
importance of persevering through challenges. The authors spoke of the work involved in writing books 
and students were inspired by their dedication. Students left with tips and tricks to help them create their 
own stories. The day ended with an opportunity for students to get their books signed by the authors. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Boccia Competition 
This Tuesday, four lucky students were selected to participate in the “School Sport Unit” Boccia 
Tournament located at Fairfield Leisure Centre. The team competed with great spirit, winning four out of 
their six games on the day. We thank Miss Goldfinch for the opportunity to attend and we can’t wait for our 
next competition that is coming up in August!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student news 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Environment Club 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Horsley Zone Winter PSSA 
 
 

Fairfield West Upcoming Fixtures  
Round 3 
2 June 

Round 4 
9 June 

Jnr Boys, Jnr Girls, Snr Boys & Snr Girls Football 
V St Johns Pk @ St Johns Park Oval 

Jnr Boys & Snr Boys v Cabra West @ Brenan 
Jnr Girls v Harrington St @ Brenan 

Snr Girls v BYE 
Jnr Mixed, Snr Boys & Snr Girls Basketball 
V William Stimson @ William Stimson PS 

Jnr Mixed & Snr Boys Basketball v GPK @ FWPS 
Snr Girls Basketball v BYE 

Yr 3 & Yr 5 Netball V Cecil Hills @ Endeavour 
Yr 4 & Yr 6 Netball V SJP @ Endeavour 

Yr 3 & Yr 5 Netball V Fairfield Hts @ Endeavour 
Yr 4 & Yr 6 Netball V Cabra West @ Endeavour 

Jnr Rugby League v Harrington St @ Avery 
Snr Rugby League v BYE 

Jnr Rugby League v Prairievale @ Avery 
Snr Rugby League v King Park @ Avery 

*** Winter PSSA competition games are played between 12.30pm and 2.00pm ***  
 

Fairfield West PSSA Results  
Round 2 
19 May 

 

Jnr Boys Football v Smithfield West Lost 0-4 
Jnr Girls Football v Smithfield WON 1-0 

Snr Boys Football v Smithfield West Lost 0-5 
Snr Girls Football v Smithfield West Lost 1-2 

 

Jnr Mixed Basketball v Cecil Hills Lost 0-8 
Snr Boys Basketball v Cecil Hills Lost 4-14 

Snr Girls Basketball v Cecil Hills WON 16-10 

 

Year 3 Netball v SJP Lost 1-6 
Year 4 Netball v Smithfield West WON 13-0 

Year 5 Netball v SJP Lost 4-6 
Year 6 Netball v Smithfield West WON 10-4 

 

Jnr Rugby League v Cecil Hills WON 24-0 
Snr Rugby League v William Stimson Lost 16-24 

 

 
Representative Sport News 

Horsley Zone Representative Teams competing at SSW Championships 
SSW Cross Country Championships 15/6/23 
Boys Football SSW Championships 19/6/23 
Girls Football SSW Championships 21/6/23 
Boys Softball SSW Championships 26/6/23 
SSW Rugby Union Championships 27/6/23 
 
 
 
 
 

Sport News 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance 
 



 Attendance 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kindergarten Transition Program 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Please come and join in the activities in the Community Cottage. A range of activities are available so 
please contact Rania 0492 842 572 if you are interested. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

If you are interested in a Citizenship test preparation group – call Rania 0492 842 572 

  

Community News 
 

Tuesdays 9.00am-11.00am 
 

Wednesday 9.00am-11.00am 
Starting 8 March. 

Thursday 9.00am-11.00am 
  

 Thursdays 2pm 

 

Wednesdays 9.30am-11.30am 
Starting 3 May. Refer to flyer 
below for further information.  
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News 
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Community News 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Uniforms 
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